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Message from Miss Blackburn

PASTY WEEK
This week, children have all been given the chance to make a Cornish pasty. The Cornish

Pasty Association gave our school funding which provided us with the ingredients needed to
make a pasty and some new cooking utensils. A big thank you to the Cornish Pasty

Association and I hope all children enjoyed making and eating their pasties! 

SPORTS DAY
Thank you to everyone who attended a fantastic sports day on Wednesday. The children

were all fantastic and the weather definitely shone for us. 
Parent winners: 

Kindergarten & KS1
Louise (Theo’s mum)
Craig (River’s dad)

Y3/4
Anna (Gil’s mum)

Shaun (Agnes’ dad)
Y5/6

Hanna (Lyntons mum)
Violet’s brother

Dear parents and carers
I’d like to say a huge thank you to our staff, children and governors for making our teaching

candidates welcome on interview day this week. Our joint school parliament did an
amazing job of devising questions to ask them; asking them with confidence and

enthusiasm, making decisions and thinking critically to come up with their top 2 choices.
The candidates also had joint and individual planning tasks as well as teaching tasks. Two
of the candidates shone in all areas to the staff, the children and the governors - and we

are delighted to welcome them onboard to join our amazing team.
So, starting in September (but you may see them around earlier) we have:

Mr Harry Lawrence (based at Boskenwyn School)
and

Mrs Christina Sukstiene (based at Germoe School)
We look forward to welcoming them in the near future.

Paula Blackburn



MENU CHANGE
 Fish fingers will be on the menu as well as chicken or cheese on a Thursday until further

notice



CLUBS

Monday -   Rounders - Miss Symons Y1-Y6

Tuesday - Cricket  - Mr Conway Y1-Y6
                         Eco Club - Mrs Knight - Y1-Y

Thursday - PE Games - Mrs Reeves Y1-Y6
                      Mazey Day Art  Miss Burns and Mrs Bird Y3-Y6

YOU WILL NEED TO SIGN YOUR CHILD/REN UP FOR ANY OF THE ABOVE CLUBS, THAT THEY
WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND, BY EMAILING MRS CARE

NO WASTE WEDNESDAY!      
Great news! We have new recycling stations in each classroom including food waste bins. In

order to reduce our waste and recycle/compost effectively we need to take some action.
Here is what our Eco-Club members have to say…

“We think our school has been wasting too much food and not recycling enough wrapping
so we would like to introduce ‘No Waste Wednesday’ every week. In your packed lunch you

can use reusable pots and tubs and if you do have wrappers make sure to put your rubbish
in your lunch box so you can take your rubbish home to recycle!”

Each Wednesday, we will be weighing our food waste and black bins to monitor our waste.
We will be working with Kathryn to ensure that the right amount of food is prepared in the

school kitchen. If you have a packed lunch, we encourage you to avoid individually wrapped
items. For example, cut a chunk of cheese from a large block rather than bringing an

individual portion.
Let’s all do our bit to work towards a ‘No Waste Wednesday’!

PARKING
Please can we ask that you do not park on the
pavement at the bottom of the playground and
this means the pavement cannot be used and
residents/parents/children have to walk inthe
road which can be dangerous.

KS2 - SUMMER PRODUCTION
KS2 will be coming home with information about their costume for the play today. Please can
costumes be in school in a bag labelled with their name by Thursday 3  July.  If you have any
questions or need assistance with the costume please speak with your child'sx class teacher
as soon as possible.

rd



SUMMER TERM 2025

Monday 23rd- Wednesday 25   Juneth

Y3/4 camp Porthpean

Wednesday 25th June
Godrevy class Greenpower Go-kart racing at Perranporth - in school
from 7.35am

Saturday 28th June 
Goodwood - Y6
Mazey Day 1pm

Tuesday 1  Julyst

Parents coffee and cake mtg @ 9.00am
Y6 Humphry Davy, Mounts Bay and Helston transition

Wednesday 2nd July 
Y6 Helston & Mullion transition

Thursday 3  Julyrd

Perranuthnoe class camp
KS2 costumes due in for the play

Thursday 10  Julyth

Y1-6 Summer Production 1.30pm & 6pm

Monday 14  Julyth

Talent Show @ 1.30pm

Wednesday 16  Julyth

Whole school transition 9.00-12.00

Friday 18  July th

Leavers Service 2.15pm

Wednesday 23  July rd

Break up @ 1.30pm



 RINSEY CLASS UPDATE 

 CRICKET - NATIONAL PROGRAMMES ALL STARS AND DYNAMOS 2025 IN CORNWALL
Fully subsidised places are available:
We are pleased to confirm that Cornwall Cricket have continued their Support Fund for
National Programmes. Please share this link for those in need to apply for free places to
any programme in Cornwall! Please bear in mind that this is a limited funding offer and
communicating this promptly will help success. 
5 to 8 year olds: https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
8 to 11 year olds: https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/dynamos-cricket

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about the
wonderful things happening in our schools.

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in the
first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs of
your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.

ECO CLUB
Please can you bring in plastic bottle caps for an Eco club art project. 

This week we’ve done lots of
important things
like sports day, making
pasties and song
practice and also loads
more! It’s been so much
fun in Rinsey class this week

By Freya

https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/dynamos-cricket


MUSIC LESSONS
There are some spaces available in guitar lessons for Y2 upwards. 
We are also able to offer Violin lessons for Y2 upwards. 
 If you child is interested in either of the above please contact Mrs Care for more deails.



Sleep Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/6cJiu8PArV
Resilience Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/260T74xF2v

Worry Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/hkyaFeuY1Z
Behaviour Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/gA2jNGbZ4F

https://forms.office.com/e/hkyaFeuY1Z




The workshops will run on Friday afternoons
at the St Ives School of Painting, 2 to 4pm.

Please see the poster attached giving the
workshop content and dates. The

workshops can be found here: Your
paragraph text

Locals workshops are £12 and free to
families on low-income. They just need to
contact me for a Scholarship application

form to apply - cat@schoolofpainting.co.uk.

https://www.schoolofpainting.co.uk/young-artists/kids-summer-art-classes-7-13-years/
https://www.schoolofpainting.co.uk/young-artists/kids-summer-art-classes-7-13-years/
mailto:cat@schoolofpainting.co.uk



